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Dear colleagues!

The XIX Scientific Conference of students and young scientists with international
participation "The First Step into Science - 2022" is postponed to the autumn semester of
2022 due to hostilities on the territory of Ukraine. The exact date of the conference will
be announced later.

The collection of conference materials will be published on the website (https://cutt.ly/
VSPuy36).

Sincerely,
Council of the Student Scientific Society of Vinnytsia National Pyrogov Memorial
Medical University

Bysauus Iluporosa, 56, Binnuus, Binnuubka o06saacrtn, 21018
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